# Biography – D (Patchogue, NY)

#### Dahlman, Ernest

• Grimes, William. "The Wizard of Odds: Ernest Dahlman May Be the World's Most Successful Horse Better. The Reason He's So Good is that He Doesn't Gamble." *New York Times Magazine*, June 30, 2001: pp. 42-45.

## D'Ambrosio, Franc

- Flammer, Joe. "Pat-Med Graduate Starring in 'The Godfather, Part III." *Long Island Advance*, January 3, 1991: [n.p.]
- Harrison, Nancy. "Singing in 'Godfather III,' Without Fear." *New York Times*, January 20, 1991: [n.p.]

# D'Ambrosio, Joseph (barber, Camp Upton archive, WW II veteran)

- A.J.P.M. St. Francis de Sales School. *Fifth Graduation Exercises, Friday, June 24, 1932, 8:15 P.M.* [folded program] 1 sheet (4 p.).
- V Fuel Oil Ration, Class 1 Consumer Coupon [in use 12/4/42-4/[14]/43]
- Patchogue-Plymouth Mills. Signature Card
- St. Francis de Sales R.C. School Class Photo [undated]

#### Donowski, Edward

• "Ed Donowski." In Football Encyclopedia. Neft & Cohen, 1991: p. 426

Dare, H.C. [member, Patchogue Wheelmen (early cycling club)]

## Dare, John T., b. 1870 [Postmaster, village of Patchogue, ca. 1914]

• Armbruster. "John T. Dare." *In History of Long Island.* Brooklyn, NY: Brooklyn Daily Eagle, 1914

#### Darrow, Ernest

- "His Love Drove Him Mad: Ernest Darrow of Patchogue Becomes a Raving Maniac Through His Passion: A Pretty Girl Spurned His Attentions and He Now Occupies a Padded Cell." [*Argus?*, (November 1894): n.p.].
- "Not Miss Earding's [i.e., Harding's] Fault. She Disclaims Any Responsibility for Ernest Darrow's Insanity." *Brooklyn Eagle*, November 19, 1894: p. 10.
- "Long Island Notes: Items of Interest from Various Points." *Port Jefferson Echo*, November 24, 1894: p. 2. "deranged," sent to Poughkeepsie Asylum
- "Patchogue." Suffolk County News, June 13, 1913: 2.

## Davis, John, 1794-1884

• "Death of an Old Resident." [Patchogue Advance?, 1884?: n.p.]

#### Day, Lionel, 1913-1985 [astrologer]

• "To Lionel Day, Astrology was More than Conjecture, It was a Behavioral Science." *Suffolk County News*, January 24, 1985: p. 2 A

## Dayton, Alex

• "50 Year Sentence for Sex Abuse of 3-Year Old." *North Country Gazzette*, January 4, 2007.

http://www.northcountrygazette.org/articles/2007/010407SexAbuse.html

## Dayton, Charles F., d. 1908

• "100 Years Ago" (From the Archives of the Long Island Advance). *Long Island Advance*, July 3, 2008: p. 22.

#### Dean, Maury

- Anderson, Chuck. "A Day in Music History: Patchogue Professor Publishes Buddy Holly Biography." *Long Island Advance*, December 10, 2010: p. [26].
- Maury Dean (Wikipedia) http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Maury\_Dean
- *Member of the Month: Maury Dean* (Bohemia Track Club) http://www.rhinebecksoftware.com/btc//profiles/maury.html
- The Woolies (Wikipedia) <a href="http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/The\_Woolies">http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/The\_Woolies</a>

## Demerest, Harry, b. 1880 [dentist]

• "Dr. Harry Demerest Notes Half-Century as a Dentist." *Patchogue Advance*, July 2, 1953: pp. 1, 7.

### Demarre, Helen, 1897-1988 [teacher]

• Schaer, Sidney C. "Helen Demarre, 91, Longtime Teacher" (Obituaries). *Newsday*, April 14, 1988: p. 37.

#### Dew, Edward S., 1901-1985

• "Edward S. Dew, Sr., Electrical Firm Founder, Dies." *Main Street Press*, December 5, 1985: p. 7.

#### Dew, Edward and Dorothy

• "At St. Charles, Hospitalization Isn't a Separation for the Dews." *Long Island Advance*, December 30, 1982: n.p.

#### Dinkins, Carol Ann, 1946-1968

- "Carol Ann Dinkins Biographical Sketch". [Ms.] [No source or date.] 2 p.
- Patchogue Methodist Church. "Services for Carol Ann Dinkins" [memorial brochure], March 26, 1968. 1 mimeographed sheet (4 p.).

# DiTosti, Carlo, 1903-1998 [master craftsman]

• Frankel, Judy. "The Loss of an Era." *Long Island Advance*, June 11, 1998: p. 12.

#### Dobson, Lucille, 1915-1986

• "Lucille Dobson, the 'Sunshine Lady,' Loses Battle with Cancer." *Long Island Advance*, August 10, 1986: p. 31.

# Dodge, Lloyd P. (County Judge)

- "Fifty Years Ago" (From the Archives of the Long Island Advance). *Long Island Advance*, March 24, 2005: p. 19.
- "Greene, Keegan Testify as Trial Enters 4<sup>th</sup> Week." *Patchogue Advance*, July 21, 1960: pp. 1, 6.

# Donnelly, Francis, 1839-[?] (Civil War veteran, postman)

• "Francis Donnelly, the Private Letter Carrier of Ocean Avenue – A Brief Sketch of His War Experiences in the Rebellion." *Argus*, July 1, 1898: [n.p.].

## Dranitzke, Jacob, 1903-1991

- "Dr. Jacob Dranitzke, Founder of Brookhaven Hospital" (Obituaries). *Long island Advance*, December 26, 1991: p. 16.
- "Doctor to be Honored" (Around the Village). *Long Island Advance*, May 14, 1987: p. 7.

#### Drasser, Linda

• "Man and Woman of the Year Awards." *Long Island Advance*, January 30, 1986: pp. 1, [?], 25.

# "Duke" [dog, police mascot]

- "Duke, Police Mascot, Repels Stranger's Four Corners' Bid: The Winnah and Still Champ." *Patchogue Advance*, February 20, 1947: pp. 1, 4.
- "Heart Attack Kills Duke: Village Cops' Mascot Dies After 16 Years." *Patchogue Advance*, April 8, 1954: pp. 1, 5.
- "Muzzle the Cane, Not Duke." *Patchogue Advance*, June 1, 1950: p. [?].
- "Muzzle Decreed for Mascot: Dignified Duke in Doghouse." *Patchogue Advance*, May 25, 1950: pp. 1, 7.
- "Letters from the People." *Patchogue Advance*, June 1, 1950: p. [?].
- "Duke is Remembered." *Main Street Press*, [n.d.: p. 1. sidewalk monument, near Four Corners & at Suffolk Police Museum, Yaphank]
- Richterman, Anita. "Problem Line." Newsday, Part II, February 1, 1986: p. 11.
- Miller, Alan. "Duke Remembered by Friends." *Suffolk Life*, April [?], 1987: p. [?].
- "Dog Heroes: 'Duke' Police Dog." [source unknown]
- "50 Years Ago" (From the Files of the Long Island Advance). *Long Island Advance*, August 8, 2004: P. 22.

# Dunbar, Joseph

• "Descendants of Joseph Dunbar." [source unclear]